Diamonds and Roses

Last night was Kathrines’s 6th Annual Recital (it was my
second). I began the day going for one last run-through (for
both of us as she accompanied me). Following my triumphant
gig a little more than a month ago, I was challenged to get
out of my Musical Theatre box and try something a little more
artsy. “The Little Irish Girl” was a fun piece which not only
allowed me the opportunity to attempt an Irish brogue but also
a chance to portray the gentleman suitor and the titular
figure of the piece along with the “pigs that number seven.”
Must have left them at the “cabin”.

Following my rehearsal, I had time to come back home and relax
for a few hours and bake the cookies I was taking (I think the
Acus’ will have more than a few cookies for a while). I was
told that there was a great shortage for the reception 6 years
ago. The young man who informed her of this had a plate
containing 7 cookies! Good call that! So for each subsequent
recital, more than enough parents or performers step up and
provide.

Last year, the students were divided up into two separate
shows to allow for the limited confines of the Little Theater.
Carol and I were the final performance of the night and were
sequestered in the green room so that M. And Mme. Thenardier
could be revealed in magnificent fashion. Last night, I was
the second student on stage following Davey Jones whom I
thought had passed on a few months ago (but no, this was not
the lead singer of the Monkees.. I think I may have mentioned
him in last year’s wrap).

Because I selected the piece little more than a month ago, I
was pleased with the result. Members of the audience must
have thought so, too! After my performance, I sat with Tiff,
Keith, and Trudles who all were complimentary. At
intermission and at the reception, Mr. Ed (who delighted the
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audience with a glorious performance of “All Glory, Laud, and
Honor” on the church’s piano) remarked how amazed he was with
my voice. Other audience members remembered “Master of the
House.” Glad I am so memorable!

I was happy that I got to sit in the audience for the rest of
the evening. This gave me the chance to see the other
students and ensembles from young to more seasoned. There was
a mix of genres from Christian to Country to Elvis to Lance'’s
“Orphan’s Tears” (a rap) and a little Broadway. Kathrine’s
little guy, Drew, gave his first performance on voice and
guitar which was really cool! Over the last several weeks, I
have heard Rob practicing “Burnin’ Love” with Kathrine backing
him on percussion (he is wrapping up as I arrive for my weekly
lesson). The only thing missing was the high pitched female
(or is it Elvis in falsetto) “AH, AH, AH” towards the end. I
forgot to ask why they were missing. I also heard one of my
favorite pieces of any genre that I must track down... think I
will save that for another time.

There were also door prizes. Inside two of the programs which
I distributed, there was a rather huge drawing of a rose.
Totally unmistakable. The two program holders each received
a rose bush.

Not sure about the rest of the audience, but I thought the
recital was lovely. Although sitting through 24 performances
might otherwise seem dull, each student gave their best,
entertained and flowed.

I saw someone standing up taking pictures throughout the
evening so one or two may be coming.



